
Moderator’s Quarterly Report:  June 2023 

 

We held a successful Annual Town Meeting(ATM) on May 16, 2023.  We had one of the largest number 

in attendance in quite a few years and also the longest meeting with the most articles in recent history.  

I made some changes that hopefully most agreed moved the meeting along at a better pace.  I am 

always open to feedback and can be reached by email at st.jacques@southwickma.gov. The recording 

can be found on the Town website. 

The Finance Committee will remain intact for the next fiscal year as Dr. Richard Zalowski. Paul Connelly 

and Karen DeMaio all wish to be reappointed.  They, along with the others members did a great job with 

recommending the budget for the upcoming year and was appropriated by voters at the ATM.  

Celeste St. Jacques  

Town Moderator 
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